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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2010-04:
Expanded FLMA Coverage for Armed Services Families (Revised)


Policy & Guidance Memorandum #2008-04 (February 27, 2008) explained certain expansions in the Family and Medical Leave Act for employees caring for an injured service member or who have a family member called to active duty.  Those provisions were further expanded in the Fiscal Year 2010 National Defense Authorization Act (H.R. 2647).  Under the new provisions, employees will now be entitled to the following:

  

Leave to Care for an Injured Service Member.  This benefit entitles eligible employees to take up to 26 weeks of leave during a single 12-month period to care for a spouse, son, daughter,  parent, or “next of kin,” which is defined as closest blood relative, with an illness or injury incurred in the line of duty while in the Armed Forces or National Guard or Reserves.

· H.R. 2647 expands the caregiver leave provision to include veterans who are undergoing medical treatment, recuperation or therapy for serious injury or illness that occurred any time during the five years preceding the date of treatment.

 

Leave Due to a Call to Active Duty.  This benefit entitles eligible employees to 12 weeks of FMLA leave due to a spouse, son, daughter or parent being on active duty or having been notified of an impending call or order to active duty in the Armed Forces.  This new FMLA Leave may be used for any “qualifying exigency” arising out of the service member’s current tour of active duty or because the service member is notified of an impending call to duty in support of a contingency operation.  

· H.R. 2647 expands the exigency leave benefits to include family members of active duty service members.  Under current law, only family members of National Guard and Reservists are eligible for “exigency leave.

While the new law contains some differences with respect to notice and certification requirements, the leave under both provisions may be taken intermittently and almost all of the other restrictions and obligations associated with FMLA leave apply.

If you have any questions, please contact the Department of Human Resources at 7-5150.

October 29, 2009
University of Massachusetts Boston

Department of Human Resources

100 Morrissey Blvd.

Boston, Massachusetts  02125

(617) 287-5150                                                

www.umb.edu/hr


